
Meeting Minutes SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1
THE REGULAR MEETING of the PLANNING BOARD of the Town of Cortlandt was conducted at the Town Hall, 1 Heady St., Cortlandt Manor, NY on Tuesday, February 2nd, 2010.  The meeting was called to order, and began with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Loretta Taylor, Chairperson presided and other members of the Board were in attendance as follows:




John Bernard, Vice-Chairperson 



Thomas A. Bianchi, Board Member 




Steven Kessler, Board Member 



Ivan Kline, Board Member




Susan Todd, Board Member (absent)



Robert Foley, Board Member 


ALSO PRESENT:




Edward Vergano, Department of Technical Services 




John J. Klarl, Esq., Deputy Town Attorney




Mr. Jeff Rothfeder, CAC member 



Chris Kehoe, Planning Department  

CHANGES TO THE AGENDA 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I need to announce a couple of changes to the agenda.  We will be adding, at the end of ‘correspondence’, several additional letters requesting things of this Board.  They will be items k), l), m) and n).  We’ll discuss them as we get to them.  They have to do with, generally, with a request for time extensions.  
Mr. Ivan Kline stated Madame Chairwoman I move to add the four items to ‘correspondence’ 25-04, 25-05, 20-06 and 21-05, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 



*



*



*

ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF DECEMBER 1, 2009
Ms. Loretta Taylor asked can I have a motion to adopt the meeting minutes of December 1st?
Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated Madame Chairwoman I move to adopt the minutes of the meeting, seconded. 

Mr. Robert Foley stated I have some which I will give you later.  I still have more.
With all in favor saying "aye."


*



*



*
RESOLUTIONS

PB 14-98    a.
Letter dated November 20, 2009 from Catherine B. Andreycak, Esq.  requesting that the language of Condition No. 4 of Planning Board Resolution 10-04 be amended with respect to the Washington Trails subdivision located on Washington Avenue.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated Madame Chairwoman I move that we adopt Resolution 7-10, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 
PB 14-06    b.
Application of Richard Heinzer for Preliminary Plat Approval and for Steep Slope and Tree Removal Permits for a 2 lot minor subdivision of a 39,480 sq. ft. parcel of land located on the east side of Crumb Place, approximately 200 feet south of Ogden Avenue, as shown on a 3 page set of drawings entitled “Site Plan Prepared for Richard Heinzer” prepared by Ralph G. Mastromonaco, P.E. latest revision dated April 22, 2009 and on a 4 page set of drawings entitled “Proposed Site Conditions Plan” prepared by James DeLalia, RLA, latest revision dated November 17, 2008.
Mr. Robert Foley stated I recuse myself.
Mr. David Steinmetz stated representing the applicant.  In light of the fact that you do not have a full Board even with Mr. Foley recusing himself, we would request an adjournment until your March meeting.  At that time we would hope you would have a full Board and it will permit Mr. Klarl and staff an appropriate time to prepare whatever documents and resolutions they need.  Tonight we would offer, as well, an extension of the 62-day deadline until the day following the meeting which, I believe John, would be March 3rd, 2010.

Mr. John Klarl responded I think that’s the date, yes.  The applicant’s attorney approached me after the work session and said that in light of the fact that we’re missing two members tonight, one by recusal and one by absence that they were going to make the request to adjourn it and obviously the applicant is entitled to have a full compliment when he tries to get four votes and have a lesser number.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked did we not have this situation before?

Mr. David Steinmetz stated in fact, with all due respect Madame Chair, you may not know that I argued somewhat vigorously with staff prior to your January 13th meeting that we present this matter and add it to your agenda that night because I knew you had a full Board and I had asked that you have this matter on the agenda.  I was told that you would not add it and unfortunately this is the position I now find myself in.  My clients and I were here at that January 13th meeting.  I had a feeling you’d have a full, compliment at the January 13th because the Yeshiva matter was on for a vote that night.  We were ready to go.  Having said that, with all due respect to the Board, my clients were here during the work session, we know this is a very close situation, in fact, Madame Chair I think when you moved on to the next matter at the work session, you had not been able to achieve any kind of definitive majority or consensus at that point, at least from what we’d witnessed.  We’re very interested in discussing the matter one final time with your Board.  There were some very important points that were made by Board members and by staff tonight at the work session.  Out of fairness for my clients who have spent 3 ½ years trying to get a two-lot subdivision approved, they’ve asked me to make our final presentation and pitch when Ms. Todd is here.  More than that, I can’t ask.

Mr. Ivan Kline asked is it, I don’t know if this is lawful, can we take a vote and if there are three out of the five votes in favor so that it would have three to two which is not enough to adopt anything, it could then be carried to the next meeting where they can see if they can get Susan as a fourth vote?  Because if there’s only zero, one or two votes out of the five of us to grant the resolution which means Susan’s presence is kind of a moot point.  

Mr. David Steinmetz stated we could have a straw vote.

Mr. John Klarl stated what you can do is give your comments for the record, I don’t like to do a straw poll saying “I will vote this way.”  Obviously, you can give your comments and let the applicant decide, but the applicant did approach us in January and said that they wanted to be heard that night when we did have a full Board and for various reasons we didn’t.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated we didn’t put it on because the applicant had specifically asked previous to that to have it put on February and so we did that and just by chance it turned out we were all here but people might not have been prepared so we didn’t add it on is my recollection.  Can we actually take a vote?

Mr. John Klarl responded I think what we did is at the November meeting we adjourned to December for Resolution and then at the December 1 meeting we put it on – actually it says 2-10 for Resolution.
Mr. Steven Kessler stated there was a letter they wrote December 4th asking that it be put on…

Mr. David Steinmetz stated there was a reason for that Steve because the motion was made, Ivan, at the beginning of the December meeting to adjourn until February.  At the end of your December meeting you added the January 13th meeting.  That, with the next day, Brad and I wrote a letter saying “now that you’ve added the January meeting,” we called Chris and said “put us on the January meeting.”  Originally we were told we would be on then we were told we were pulled off.  Just so you’ve got the whole facts.  

Mr. Ivan Kline asked which really doesn’t speak to my question.  Can we actually take a vote and if the vote turns out to be three to two which is really a non-action, can the matter then be put back on the agenda?

Mr. John Klarl responded I wouldn’t take a test or a straw vote.  

Mr. Ivan Kline stated I’m not talking about a straw vote, an actual vote and if it were three to two in favor, which is not enough to adopt something, can the matter than be put back on the agenda for a vote again in March?

Mr. John Klarl stated if it’s three to two.  I think that’s sounds good, yes.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated I would certainly agree, if there’s three votes, four and two against, I would agree to separately adopt the Resolution that puts this back on in March so that in fairness to the applicant there are six people to vote on. 

Mr. John Klarl asked so you’re talking about an actual vote now, that’s different than a straw vote that you talked about initially.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated I don’t think I mentioned straw vote.  I was just theorizing as to what might happen.  That’s just my thoughts.

Mr. John Bernard stated personally, I’d rather see it on the next month’s agenda.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated that is the applicant’s request.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated are there any strenuous objections to putting it on for next month?  It would still be in the position of Resolution, hopefully by that time we would have all come down solidly on one thing or another.  I don’t know that we haven’t already, I just think there’s just still…

Mr. Ivan Kline stated I just feel badly for the neighbors who keep coming in.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated had we been notified prior to tonight that you didn’t have a full Board, we would have pulled ourselves off but your staff didn’t know until moments before.  Again, we apologize to the neighbors.  We’ve tried in the past where we know we’re pulling off to notify.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked can I get a motion to move this to the next month’s agenda?

Mr. John Bernard stated Madame Chairman I move that we adjourn this application to our March meeting, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 



*



*



*

PUBLIC HEARINGS (ADJOURNED)

PB 10-06    a.
Public Hearing: Application of Sammy Musa Eljamal of Best Rent Properties for Amended Site Development Plan Approval and for Tree Removal and Wetland Permits for the construction of a new access drive on the south side of the site and for a proposed 1,728 sq. ft. convenience store and a 1,200 sq. ft. addition to the car wash at the existing gas station/car wash located on the south west corner of Route 6 and the Cortlandt Town Center Access Drive as shown on a 1 page drawing entitled “Site Plan, Proposed Site Improvements” prepared by Bohler Engineering, P.C. latest revision dated August 24, 2009 (see prior PB 25-90 & 42-94).

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked is the applicant here?  We thought that this applicant might not show tonight and we are proposing to adjourn this to May.  Are there any people in the area who have come out to make comments on this particular application?
Mr. John Klarl stated I think we were going to adjourn it to May and also ask the applicant to give us a status report. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked but it is still a hearing so I’m going to ask first is there anybody who feels the need to make comment on this particular application?  What we’re going to do is to have staff contact this particular applicant.  They have already tried, apparently several times to reach out and I think there was some kind of a change going on between themselves and whoever’s representing them.  It may be that they haven’t settled on a representative for themselves at this point but, in any event, we’re going to reschedule this public hearing for our May agenda.  In that regard can I get a motion to do so?

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated Madame Chairwoman I move to adjourn this case to the May 4th meeting, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 



*



*



*

OLD BUSINESS 
PB 13-05    a.
Application and Final Environmental Impact Statement latest revision dated December 22, 2009 by  Kirquel Development Ltd. for Preliminary Plat Approval and Steep Slope, Wetland and Tree Removal Permits for a 22 lot major subdivision of 52.78 acres of property located on the west side of Lexington Ave. and at the south end of Mill Court as shown on a 10 page set of drawings entitled “Site Development and Subdivision for Residences at Mill Court Crossing” prepared by Cronin Engineering, P.E., P.C. latest revision dated September 22, 2008.
Mr. Peter Lynch presented himself to the Board and stated I’m the attorney for the applicant with Tim Miller and Tim has arrived with the hard copy of the latest draft of the Final Environmental Impact Statement.  I had the opportunity to be here for the work session and we would simply ask that the Board consider passing a Resolution accepting the Final Environmental Impact Statement.  It is now dated January 14th, 2010 and we ask that a public hearing be scheduled on that application.
Mr. Ivan Kline stated Madame Chair I move that we accept the FEIS as complete and schedule a public hearing on it for our March 2nd meeting, seconded.

Mr. Robert Foley asked on the question, I’m looking forward to seeing it.  I appreciate all the work that’s been done on it.  Just to inform the Board, as I did at the work session briefly, we had a special daytime meeting with Mr. Lynch was there, Mr. Sheber, Mr. Wells from your office Tim, and our consultants Mr. Stolman and Ms. Fasnacht and staff and I as a Planning member, I felt the meeting was productive and it led to this acceptance as complete which we’re about to vote on.  Even though I’m still puzzled about not including the traffic count from Strawberry Road, I don’t want to belabor it, the 12,588 cars a day that would impact an intersection I’ve been told that the intersections will level off anyway and that intersection will certainly be looked at for improvement as an off-site improvement and then the only other issue which is on the record we discussed at that meeting was the Red Mill Court right-of-way for a school bus, better access.  The issue I want to bring up, and it came up at the special meeting when I asked about sewer connections for the two houses that appear to be in question, again this would all be discussed in the future, lots 20 and 21 unless the numbers have been changed, and a bifurcated sewer system, I’m wondering when I brought it up Mr. Sheber mentioned the fact that there may be a reuse plan brought in for his other property which this surrounds on Lexington, and if so, my question is would that be tantamount to some former segmentation from a legal standpoint under SEQRA?  I have varying opinions on it have been given to me but I did want to bring it up and put on the record if there is any segmentation that we look at that in the future and especially if those two homes would have to be sewered if they’re accepted and if the sewering is connected in any way to some future plan, at least it should be disclosed that there may be a future plan under the new reuse law, so that’s why I’m bringing it up.  

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked did you have a response to some of these concerns?  No, okay.

With all in favor saying "aye." 

PB 10-09    b.
Application of the Peekskill New York Congregation of Jehovah’s Witnesses for Site Development Plan Approval for a 1,938 sq. ft. addition to the existing 2,117 sq. ft. church building and for an additional 19 parking spaces for property located at 1071 Oregon Road as shown on a 6 page set of drawings entitled “Civil Site Plans for Peekskill Kingdom Hall Congregation of Jehovah’s Witnesses” prepared by CHA, dated December 22, 2009.

Mr. Anderson stated just to bring you up to speed a little bit since the last time we were here as well, we’re waiting to hear back from the arborist so that we can do the inventory of the trees.  Our Steep Slope application we just sent in.  I don’t know if you’ve gotten it yet or not Chris but we’ve just sent that in and our lighting is in progress, we’re getting that back from the lighting consultant for the parking area there.  As well, we sent to the Architectural Review Committee, we sent them the rendering and the elevations for their perusal as well.  That’s what’s been in progress in addition to the site visit.
Mr. Steven Kessler stated Madame Chairwoman I move that we schedule a public hearing on this application on our March 2nd meeting, seconded.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated the ARC just responded today.  They’re fine with the elevations, so that’s okay.  The only thing that I would just point out is if the arborist – the arborists haven’t been extremely fast, so if the arborists aren’t done that will be something for the Planning Board to decide, when you’re closing the public hearing whether you want to work that into a Resolution of approval or keep the hearing open or something like that, but hopefully the report will be done in time. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we do want to make sure that these reports come in in a timely fashion because it makes everything a little easier and we don’t have to misstep in the application process.

With all in favor saying "aye." 

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated get in touch with me about doing the mailings.

PB 9-09      c.
Application of Brookfield Resource Management Inc., for the property of 2114 APR, LLC, for Site Development Plan Approval and a Steep Slope Permit for a recycling facility for scrap metal from end-of-life vehicles, as well as tires, all fluids, batteries, mercury switches, and other recyclables  that are part of the vehicle and for recycling of other end of life durable goods that are primarily constructed of metal at a facility located at 2105 & 2109 Albany Post Road (Route 9A) as shown on a 5 page set of drawings entitled “Site Plan, Brookfield Resource Management” prepared by Nosek Engineering dated December 24, 2009 (see prior PB 35-06)

Mr. David Steinmetz stated for Brookfield Resource Management.  My understanding, Madame Chairperson, is that we are here tonight to focus primarily on the temporary extension of the current Special Use Permit and that there is a Draft Resolution before you extending that, I believe, during the work session you had indicated for one year. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor responded yes, we did exactly that.  Initially, you had asked that we run the application along with the extension so that one for that for as long as your application took that the Permit would be in sync with that but the Board doesn’t feel that’s the right move so we are going to limit for the moment the extension to the one-year timeframe which would put it to March 6th, 2011.  That much we have agreed upon to do tonight.  We wanted to also to adopt the lead agency status with that.
Mr. Robert Foley stated I make a motion that with Resolution 9-10 to grant a one-year time extension on a Special Permit which we have just heard would go until March 6th, 2011 and then do I do it separate to designate ourselves as lead agents?
Mr. David Steinmetz asked before you vote are you declaring your intent or are you designate them yourselves.

Ms. Loretta Taylor responded our intent.

Mr. Robert Foley stated I did the Special Permit and now it’s our intent to declare ourselves as lead agency, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Mr. David Steinmetz asked if I may inquire on one housekeeping item and that is a site inspection.  I know we had talked about that last month and there was some sense that it may be put off a little bit longer.  I just want to reiterate my client, who is here, Mr. Malone is here, we are willing at any time to conduct a site inspection.  I know that there had been some talk about you’re going out on February 28th to conduct some other inspections.  I’m not sure that’s accurate or not but we look forward to the date to get you out there to see the property, the operation, the improvements that have been made and we’d like to see that happen sooner rather than later, obviously, it’s ultimately at your election.  

Mr. Ivan Kline stated let’s let it warm up a little.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I was thinking the same thing.  There’s something about coming out in the cold when you’re trying to see a whole operation and scurrying from place to place to try to get done with it as quickly as possible.  I think what we’d like to do is walk the property, ask questions, look at each stage of the operation and if it’s as cold as it was on Sunday, that’s not a pleasant situation.  I’d like to at least wait until March to do that.  

Mr. David Steinmetz asked can we come back at the March meeting at least to have further discussions about the site plan, the various location of things so that we’ve had discussion at that March 2nd meeting that serves as your preamble to your site walk.  Would that be productive?

Ms. Loretta Taylor responded that would be helpful to me.  I would really like somebody to explain the process from one stage to the other, to the other and to the other and whatever you have, I’m a very visually oriented person, whatever you have that is visual is appreciated. 

Mr. David Steinmetz stated we will come back with both Mr. Malone and Mr. Ulrich our project consultant.  We did some of that at our January meeting, we will do more and take you more through the site plan and some of the attributes of the design.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated we’ll attempt to have the review memo done which they’ll respond to which, hopefully, some of the issues raised in our review memo will be discussed at the March meeting. 

Mr. David Steinmetz stated the sooner we get that the better prepared we can be to both provide maybe a written response and to certainly discuss it at the March 2nd meeting, that would be terrific Chris.

PB 24-06    d.
Application and Draft Environmental Impact Statement dated October 16, 2009 of Ace Sport Realty Holding Corp., c/o Phillip Hersh, for Site Development Plan Approval and for Steep Slope and Tree Removal Permits for two retail/office buildings totaling 31,000 sq. ft. located on a 2.08 acre parcel on the north side of Route 6 at the intersection with the Bear Mountain Parkway and Jacobs Hill Road as shown on a 7 page set of drawings entitled “Retail/Office Buildings Main Street Plaza” prepared by Ralph G. Mastromonaco, P.E. latest revision dated May 19, 2008.

Mr. Fred Wells presented himself to the Board and stated from Tim Miller and Associates.  We had submitted a letter dated January 21 to the Board that ran through the items that were in staff memo and also in AKRF comments.  As you know, this project has been before you before and you have a copy from a little while ago of a revised EIS.  We believe that the items that were brought up in those two memos are either in the EIS already or we provided a little bit of explanation here but I think in terms of completeness for public review I think you have the information you need.  I’d ask that the Board consider accepting the document as complete for a public hearing.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I’m not sure they’re ready to go there yet.  Does anybody have any comments that they want to take note of at this point?

Mr. Robert Foley stated I’m looking at your January 21st letter.  In a response to the memo from staff, the proposed Bear Mountain Parkway/Route 6 Interchange which is a long way off probably, you do address it here under number 6 in your letter.  I’m just reading this now.  So, you feel they would have no encroachment on your site at all?

Mr. Fred Wells responded at this point in time, the map that I provided with the letter seems to be as far along as we’re aware of unless Ed Vergano knows something else about the project.  I understand it’s still in the planning stages, but as of right now, the alignment, this is the preferred alignment that I’ve provided to you and we put the property line on there and it looks like it will fit without any encroachment.

Mr. Robert Foley asked that would be all right Ed?

Mr. Ed Vergano responded that’s correct.  The last design plan that I’ve seen from the State would indicate that there is no encroachment.  

Mr. Robert Foley asked on the sidewalk issue in response to Ed and Chris’s memo of the date of January 6th, in your January 21st, the question I had was why not the crosswalk, is that in your January 21st?

Mr. Fred Wells responded if I understood the comment, the original question was whether we would consider putting a sidewalk on our side of Jacobs Hill down to Route 6 and the feeling was since there’s an existing one on the opposite side, we propose to make the connection, there’s a little bit of an island there without a sidewalk and we’re proposing that as part of our plan to add the sidewalk but we did not put a striped crosswalk on Jacobs Hill that would be something the Board could consider but we did make the provisions for a crosswalk with sloped, ramped…
Mr. Robert Foley asked people leaving your buildings would cross there to the sidewalk on the other side but there would have to be some type of a marked crosswalk wouldn’t they for safety reasons?

Mr. Fred Wells responded there certainly could be.

Mr. Robert Foley stated there’s a double road there. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked did you ever hear from the Fire Chief?

Mr. Fred Wells responded we had provided, I think twice we had provided a plan to the Fire Chief and did not get a responded one way or another.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked so you still have not heard from the Fire Chief about whether the big trucks could safely back out?

Mr. Fred Wells responded we haven’t gotten a response either way but we did inquire and the engineer send a copy of the plan along with an inquiry letter quite a while ago.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I find that rather unusual.  There was an issue here about whether large fire trucks could actually back out of these little tight areas going around the buildings and they apparently have never heard from the Fire Chief.  Is there any way to…

Mr. Ed Vergano responded we’ll resubmit it to them. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I would appreciate it.  If you can’t get a big fire truck in there maybe some changes will have to be made to the design.

Mr. Fred Wells stated we’d welcome any input from the Fire Department.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked anybody else have anything they want to say at the moment?

Mr. Chris Kehoe asked one thing I’m just curious Fred, your response was dated January 21st, did you send your responses directly to the consultants or not?

Mr. Fred Wells responded yes we did.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I know Mr. Wells was asking if you could work this towards completeness but I haven’t heard back from the consultants that they have reviewed the January 21st letter and are satisfied with it yet.  Our recommendation would be to wait to hear from the consultants.  If you had anything and then have it brought back another time.

Mr. Fred Wells stated what we tried to do is provide you with enough information so the consultants could look at the additional storm water questions and so forth.  Certainly, that can be discussed at a public hearing setting as well if there were additional questions on that.  What we tried to provide was backup for what we’ve already provided in the DEIS.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked Chris, didn’t you also have an issue about the Tree Ordinance, old versus new?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded that could be a site plan or an approval issue but normally we would have our arborist go out there and confirm.  That’s how we’re handling it now that we have  a new Tree Ordinance.  The trees were surveyed by the applicant, we would normally send our arborist out there but that doesn’t necessary need to be a completeness issue but if it would be worked into any approval most likely as a condition unless the Board wanted it to be done now to guide you during your review.  

Mr. Ivan Kline stated let me just point out also we scheduled a few things already for March so I don’t think under any circumstances would we want to add this on to March. 

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated there’s no way I can do all the mailings and coordinate two of these things for March.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated we’ve already agreed to start the public hearing on the FEIS on the other project until March, so this one has to wait until April at least.  What would make sense is to go with what staff is suggesting and just push this item back a month.
Mr. Fred Wells asked would the Board consider setting the April as a public hearing and we can get the mailing ready and distribution and certainly they would get out ahead of time for public review?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded I would prefer some sort of completeness letter from our consultants which we typically get.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked if you were to get the letters would you be able to – say if you got them this month sometime, would you be able get something ready for April?
Mr. Chris Kehoe responded the April public hearing is plenty of time.  I would just think maybe you would want this back in March to make sure there’s a consultant letter you would be aware that the consultant’s commented on it and then the hearing would be in April.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated sounds good.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated I think we should bring it back in March.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated bring it back in March to make sure we have gotten all these responses that we need and then you can get your public hearing in April if everything is in order.

Mr. Fred Wells asked is it possible to request the consultant provides you his review relatively quickly so if there are additional things we need to address we can do that in time to get it back to you for that meeting.  

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated what we’re going to do is refer this back and you’ll do what you need to do to get your responses together and we’ll do what we need to do on our end to make sure that things are moving along as quickly as they can.  

Mr. John Bernard stated Madame Chairwoman I move that we refer this back to staff, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated so  the action will be to actually schedule the public hearing at the March meeting?

Ms. Loretta Taylor responded yes.

PB 11-09    e.
Application of Gyrodyne Company of America for a Special Permit, Amended Site Development Plan approval and a Wetland Permit for a new paved turnaround area with two (2) handicapped parking spaces and an additional 54 parking spaces at the Cortlandt Medical Center located at 1985 Crompond Road as shown on a 6 page set of drawings entitled “Site Development Plan Application” prepared by Calvin Black, P.E. latest revision dated January 22, 2010 (see prior PB 13-02).

Mr. Tim Miller stated representing Gyrodyne of America the applicant for this matter.  Just to refresh your memory this is an existing medical office building.  It’s about 31,000 square feet.  It’s operating under a Special Permit and Site Plan approval that was done some time ago.  The center has been operating with 136 parking spaces and many of you have had the pleasure of visiting the doctors there you would experience the full parking lot.  It’s been that way for some time.  There’s an application probably three or four years ago to actually improve the circumstances out there and that was reviewed by the Board but the Site Plan was never implemented.  Our client Gyrodyne acquired the property recently.  It was brought to their attention the shortage of parking spaces and they are very anxious to have this matter resolved so that as soon as the weather is warm enough to purchase asphalt that they can add these spaces and assist both the doctors they’re working out of that facility as well as the Cortlandt public who’s visiting the facility.  What’s been happening is the people are parking in the fire lanes, on the unpaved shoulders.  It’s a safety issue.  It’s an issue for the operation of the facility.  There are people with ambulatory issues that are having difficulty actually getting into the medical offices because of the parking situation.  We’re proposing to increase the number of spaces from 136 to 190.  We appeared last month before the Zoning Board of Appeals and requested a Variance for the parking because your Code requires a substantial number of parking spaces based on the square footage and the number of employees.  
Mr. John Klarl stated I attend the Zoning Board of Appeals meetings each month and this was on the Zoning Board of Appeals agenda back on January 20th and following the close of the public hearing that night the applicant was granted a Variance from the required 266 parking spaces under the Zoning Ordinance to 190 parking spaces so that gave them a Variance of 76 parking spaces.  Also, in doing so, they leave the applicant an additional 54 parking spaces.  The 136 existing plus the 54 leads to 190 and I don’t want to put words into Mr. Miller’s mouth but I think he said two weeks of the Zoning Board of Appeals meeting that at the peak count there’s like 170 cars there.  So, the 190 the applicant felt was sufficient for the existing operation at peak demand.
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I’m having trouble with my math.  You have an additional 54 to the two handicapped spaces.  When I add 56 and 136 I get 192.  

Mr. Tim Miller stated 54 plus 136.

Mr. John Klarl stated that’s what I thought the math was.

Mr. Tim Miller stated it’s 190.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated the way I’m reading this then we will have some “a new paved turnaround area with 2 handicapped spaces and…”

Mr. Tim Miller stated that’s part of the total.

Ms. Loretta Taylor continued “…and an additional 54 parking spaces.”

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated it must be an additional 52 then. 

Mr. Tim Miller responded that’s correct.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated it was my math error, not their math error.

Mr. Tim Miller stated we’re asking for an amended Site Plan, Special Permit, and Wetlands Permit.  We are proposing – this is an aerial view of the site.  This is where the Hudson Valley Hospital is.  This is the State Highway, the access road, and the parking layout and what we’re proposing – this is the same configuration.  We’re proposing parking along the entry road an extension of what’s already there.  We’re proposing parking at this location which is presently just right here – presently just lawn and wooded area.  We’re proposing an extension of the drive so that we have a turnaround and the handicapped parking spaces.  This is close to where the orthopedic offices are so people that come with leg or ankle or foot problems, they can drop off and get easy access to the orthopedics.

Mr. Robert Foley asked is that building A or building – the orthopedics?

Ms. Loretta Taylor responded I think it’s E.

Mr. Tim Miller continued we submitted a package of engineering drawings and Mr. Calvin Black from the architecture firm KDG is here tonight if there’s any questions on the engineering but basically this is a pretty minor modification to the site plan.  We are very interested in making these improvements as early in the spring as we can and in that regard, we’re hopeful – I understand that the Board wants to schedule a site visit, so we’re hopeful that we can do that soon and we’re also hopeful that we can hold a public hearing on this so that we can move this matter forward in the hopes that when the weather warms up we can get these parking spaces added to the site.

Mr. Ivan Kline asked you applied for a Variance in connection with wanting to add these parking spaces.  Did you already have a Variance to have this use in place with 136 spaces?

Mr. Tim Miller responded no.

Mr. Ivan Kline asked how have they have been operating for all of these years with one half of the required parking spaces?

Mr. Tim Miller responded one of the great mysteries of life.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated there’s got to be a better answer than that.

Mr. John Bernard stated nobody called them on it. 

Mr. Ivan Kline asked they’ve been out there all these years and no one noticed that they had half of the required parking spaces? 

Mr. Tim Miller stated you know what it is Ivan, it’s that the parking requirements for this type of use is based on number of employees.  Perhaps when the plan was being developed the number of employees that was estimated was much smaller than what actually is operating in the facility.  We have an honest, forthright count of employees both physicians and support staff and I suspect that that simply was not the numbers that were used when the parking calculations were done when this was approved.

Mr. Ivan Kline asked when was the Site Plan approved?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded there was an application maybe in 2002, 2003 pursued by a different architect engineer that the Planning Board actually approved and there were parking calculations on that plan which based on the way the math was done on that plan he met, I believe and your point is that there must have been an undercounting of the number of employees.

Mr. Tim Miller stated we just could not find how the math worked.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I think one of the things that was said at around that time was that there was this coming and going of employees that not everybody – they always would say “well not everybody’s in the place at the same time.”  You have some people who are part timers and half timers.  You’re sort of led down this path that you don’t need a space for everybody because everybody is not there all the time every day.
Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I can give you the information from the previous approval that shows their parking counts. 

Mr. Ivan Kline stated I’m curious.  Is it common?  I don’t remember from my own past practice to have parking calculations for medical use based upon number of employees versus square footage of medical office space?  It’s kind of beside the point because the law is what it is but maybe some more as I think about it is it a smart way to do the calculations for required number of spaces if somebody was required to have what’s now acknowledged by the applicant to be literally one half of the real required number for all these years.
Mr. Tim Miller stated Mr. Kline we did a parking study it was submitted with our original application and in that parking study we took the parking ratios from a couple of other Codes.  Mount Kisco which actually has quite a few medical office buildings and Yorktown and in their Code requirements they base their requirements on square footage.  In Yorktown, it’s one space per 200 gross square feet.  In Mount Kisco it’s one space per 150 square feet.  We’re proposing around one space per 187 square feet, actually that’s what it would be if we were parking at 170 so we’re probably at about one space per 160 square feet.
Mr. Ivan Kline stated that was part of the argument for the Variance I assume.

Mr. Tim Miller responded actually it never came up during the Variance, did it John?

Mr. John Klarl responded we discussed it tangentially that the Town of Cortlandt was tougher than some surrounding municipalities.

Mr. Tim Miller stated we are between Cortlandt and Mount Kisco and based on actual use and survey we are very confident we are going to have a slight excess of parking spaces.  It’s a good point and I would certainly invite the Town to revisit the way it requires parking for this type of use because it’s not working very well.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked I have another question about that strip that you’re going to plan for parking along the road.  That road is relatively narrow, where are you getting the space to put these cars?

Mr. Tim Miller responded the feed that we pulled there is…
Ms. Loretta Taylor asked how many spaces are there in that section there?

Mr. Tim Miller responded there’s about 25 spaces and the width of that is probably in the neighborhood of 50 or 60 feet, the entire width of that.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I have traveled that road a lot and I know that it’s relatively narrow and if you get a really heavy snowstorm you get a lot of problems because people have to back away from the snow that is pushed the snow up against the front where you pull the car in.  It gets tighter and tighter when you have serious weather.  I’m looking at that and I don’t know how that’s going to work in the winter time. 

Mr. Tim Miller responded we do have parking along that road.  We have no other location on the site for parking. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I know, it’s a very tough site to park on. 

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated we’ll look at that at the site inspection.

Mr. Robert Foley asked I also wondered, again it’s a what if, that house which has been renovated down there to the right as you’re looking down, the ownership of this medical center never considered buying that or using that land for expanded parking?

Mr. Tim Miller responded I don’t know the answer to that.

Mr. Robert Foley continued because that would certainly alleviate the problem for a long time if you could have had more space there to park in that property.  I’m talking about the old house not the doctor’s office further down near 202.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated Madame Chairwoman I move that we receive and file this Zoning Board of Appeals Decision & Order that was referred to and that we set a site inspection for February 28th and bring this back under ‘Old Business’ at the next meeting, seconded.
Ms. Loretta Taylor asked did you hear the motion?

Mr. Tim Miller responded I did and again would just simply request that this is a minor item.  It is a significant improvement to a situation.  We do have what we consider to be a health and safety issue.  This is a pretty straightforward situation.  I would ask that you would also consider with your motion a public hearing for March and if it’s not possible for March, April at the latest.  We do want to make these improvements as soon as we can. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I don’t think we’ll have a problem with an April hearing at this point.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated we haven’t received any comments from staff.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated we did our review memo. 

Mr. Tim Miller stated we responded to that in this last submission Mr. Bianchi.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked are we in a position to set a public hearing?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded April would be better than March.  

Mr. Ivan Kline stated do what you said, bring it back in March…

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated my motion stands.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated one thing I’m curious about with respect to the review memo is – it’s a relatively minor issue but we pointed out there’s several huge signs and we said that they should be quantified in some sort of master sign plan.  All I can tell is that all those existing signs have been noted to be relocated.

Mr. Tim Miller responded that’s correct and if you’ll take note in my letter of January 22, Chris, I did indicate that the dimensions of the signs are at approximately four feet by six feet as measured by Code and we do plan to resize those signs so that they do conform.  The revised plan does show the relocated signs.  For those of you that have visited the site what it is with those signs is you really need to look at them to be able to find out where your doctor’s located and where you’re going to park and go.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I understand that but they still need to be approved.
Mr. Tim Miller stated I agree.

Mr. John Bernard asked one thing Tim, is it possible – you’ve got all kinds of drainage sketches that then relate to a larger plan, is it possible to get that drainage information on one plan?  I’m having trouble reading these hand-written sketches for the drainage details.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated John, it is on one plan.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated there’s a drainage plan in your set of drawings.

Mr. John Bernard stated there’s an awful lot of detail on this separate storm water management plan and the information then relates to sections on that drawing.

Mr. Tim Miller stated on the set of drawings that’s been submitted, John, drawing C1.2 there’s a full-size plan.

Mr. John Bernard asked it has all this information?

Mr. Tim Miller responded it has all the details of the storm drains.  The calculations are going to be a separate report, that’s always the case but in terms of the storm drains, the piping and so on and so forth, that’s all shown on one drawing.

Mr. Robert Foley asked so you don’t have to cross-reference your other storm water management plan sketches to the larger C1.2?

Mr. John Bernard stated I’m looking at these sketches that have additional information.

Mr. Tim Miller responded that’s just backup for the actual drawing itself.

Mr. John Bernard stated right, so in other words there’s no information on these sketches that is not on the master drawing?

Mr. Tim Miller responded that would not be true.  This is Mr. Black.

Mr. Calvin Black stated what all of that says is that on this site there’s a summary and you go through the report is that there’s two areas the site currently drains to.  One of them is a wetland and one of them is another area but the work we’re doing is we’re trying to bring all the work we’re doing to an existing depression area that’s on the site so that in fact it never leaves the site.  There is no impact from the drainage from the work that we’re doing.  All of that is backup for that.
Mr. John Bernard stated I understand that.  What you’re telling me is I get to cross-reference it and make my own notes on the drawing then?  It’s okay.

Mr. Calvin Black stated you can’t fit it all on one place.

Mr. John Bernard stated I guess I get to cross-reference it and make my own notes on the drawing until it’s such a mess that I can’t read it either.
Mr. Tim Miller stated if you want John, I’ll sit down with you and we’ll do it together.

Mr. John Bernard stated let me attack it and if I have questions then it may be at the site visit we can iron them out. 

Mr. Tim Miller stated the amount of impervious surface that we’re adding is pretty small on a pretty small site. 

Mr. John Bernard stated as I remember though, when I go back in there the last time we had an application in front of us and did a site visit, in fact we did two, and there are some existing drainage problems there now and I’m assuming that this plan is going to correct whatever conditions exist there now that aren’t proper.  I’m sure that’s the end goal.

Mr. Tim Miller stated when we do a site visit we’ll take a look.  We’re not aware of any flooding issues out there right now.  The site drains pretty well.  There’s a wetland that’s located up by that turnaround so there’s that section of the property drains in that direction.  I’m not aware of any culverts or catch basins that are overflowing but we can certainly take a look when we get out there and if you have some places to point out than we can take a look at them.

Mr. Robert Foley stated I was wondering too because of the problems they’ve had in the past on 202 near where your road comes out and you do reference in your drainage report pages 3 and 4 that depression eventually goes into the MacGregory Brook but before that into the Crompond Road drainage area.   This would take care of all that?

Mr. Ivan Kline asked shouldn’t we go through this at our public hearing?  All we’re trying to do is get to a site inspection so we can move this thing along.  

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we have had the motion and we’ve had a second, let’s just vote, with all in favor saying "aye." 

PB 16-07    f.
Application of Linda Jean Sampson for Preliminary Plat Approval and Steep Slope and Tree Removal Permits for a 2 lot minor subdivision of a 2.99 acre property located on the west side of Gallows Hill Road at the intersection with Pump House Road as shown on a one page drawing entitled ”Survey, Site Plan & Subdivision of Hudson Valley Realty” prepared by Matthew Noviello, P.E., L.S. latest revision dated March 13, 2008 and on a drawing entitled “Sight Distance Prepared for Hudson Valley Realty” prepared by Matthew Noviello, P.E., L.S. received by the Planning Division on March 24, 2008.

Mr. John Lentini presented himself to the Board and stated for Linda Sampson and Matt Noviello whose the author of the plans that were filed.  I’d like to give you a little history of the job.  We were filed in November 2007 and heard for the first time that December, the plans we’d submitted were examined and in January of 2008 we were given conditions that we corrected to the best of our abilities on the plans.  We returned with these plans and a site visit was scheduled at which time it was perceived by the Board that certain things were wrong with the site and was put out to Code Enforcement for an examination.  Code Enforcement responded on August 14th that there were no violations.  I have a simple note that they don’t exist.  I don’t know if they were cleared up or not but things were moved off the site based on observations, like a stored car and a canvas.  In any event, we requested to be put back on the Board in October 7th, 2008.  We requested a public hearing the following month and we were granted that and as long as we were able to meet those three conditions, which we were not able to meet.  One of the conditions was that we would get an ISA approved arborist for a tree survey.  We had performed one as requested in January but apparently the new law had just taken effect so in our attempts to comply we couldn’t find an ISA arborist and the fellows that we did talk to asked me what am I supposed to do?  I referred him to the Town.  Since then, I understand and it might be my misunderstanding, but I understand we have to present the tree survey to the Town who uses it to bid to their short list of arborists and you have our survey, but in a meeting on January 18th my client and Mr. Noviello approached the Technical Services and questioned whether we would have to actually do this since we filed before the law took effect.  I don’t know that that was resolved at that time.  In any event, it was suggested that the Board get familiar with the property again and schedule another site visit which we agreed to and it gave me the opportunity to satisfy these conditions.  I believe the announcement says that we’re here for a Steep Slopes, I have all the information.  I was asked to put the names of them but I don’t actually recall if we ever filed a separate application for those. 
Mr. Chris Kehoe stated you don’t need a separate application.

Mr. John Lentini stated we’ve already filed for the Steep Slopes.  On a subsequent conversation with Mr. Vergano, I understand there’s new rules about the Peekskill Hollowbrook in terms of our development within a certain distance which we have to satisfy.  I expect these things were still that in October of 2008 would still be at this time required.  With the tree survey I think we’re looking for a formal answer to that. 

Mr. Ivan Kline stated Madame Chair I think we discussed at the work session scheduling a site inspection so I’d like to make a motion that we schedule a site inspection on this application for February 28th, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 
PB 15-07    g.
Application of Debra Guiffre for Final Plat Approval for a 2 lot minor subdivision of a 1.92 acre parcel of property located on the south side of School Road at the intersection of Baron De Hirsch Road as shown on a Final plat entitled “Subdivision of Property prepared for Debra A. Guiffre” prepared by Donnelly Land Surveying, P.C., dated October 12, 2009 and 2 page set of drawings entitled “Improvement Plan prepared for Debra Guiffre” prepared by Ralph G. Mastromonaco. P.E. latest revision dated October 6, 2009.

Mr. Ralph Mastromonaco stated we received all the materials from the Health Department and we want to now achieve a final subdivision approval.  You’ve had your public hearings.
Mr. Steven Kessler stated Madame Chairman I would like to make a motion that we have staff prepare a Resolution approving this for our March 2nd meeting, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 
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CORRESPONDENCE

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we have a number of items including for that we said we would be adding to this section.  We’re beginning with item PB 1-08.
PB 1-08      a.
Letter dated November 10, 2009 from Joel Greenberg requesting the first one year time extension of Site Development Plan Approval and for permission to park 18 cars on the site of the former Crompond Country Store located at 2305 Crompond Road (Route 202).

Mr. Joel Greenberg stated this is basically the first extension that we’re requesting and we expect the request approval so we can proceed. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I think the Board has decided that they would go ahead and move on that. 

Mr. Robert Foley stated I make a motion that we grant this one-year time extension and for the permission to park the additional 18 cars, seconded. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated there was a Resolution I thought, wasn’t there?  It was called 11-10.

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded do you want them?  They’re not numbered.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated the last one as I said was 9-10 and then we had – it would be 10-10 at this point.  The last one was 9-10 up at Brookfield.  This should be 10-10.

Mr. Robert Foley stated to approve Resolution 10-10, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated obviously, the Resolution includes the 18 cars.

Mr. John Klarl stated it grants permission to rent 18 parking spaces located on the western side of the property to the auto dealership.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated it does say that in one of the whereas clauses “and for the permission to grant 18 parking spaces located along the west side of the property to the automobile dealership to the west…”  You have your extension and your have your permission to park.

PB 20-94    b.
Letter received by the Planning Division on January 13, 2010 from Thomas Toub requesting Planning Board approval of a sign at 2131 Albany Post Road (Route 9A).

Mr. John Klarl stated I recuse myself.

Mr. John Bernard stated Madame Chairwoman I move that we approve this request in accordance with the Architectural Review approvals, the changes that they were requesting.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I believe they wanted the letters removed from the top of that sign.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

PB 23-04    c.
Memo dated January 22, 2010 from the Hudson Valley Hospital requesting Planning Board approval of a sidewalk as a means of secondary egress and a safe surface exit in the rear of the parking garage for emergency egress located at the Hudson Valley Hospital Center on Crompond Road  (Route 202). 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I think as part of our discussion, we won’t belabor it, but I think some of the Board members wanted to have a better sense of why the sidewalk was necessary.  When we went out there on Sunday, we were looking and I think the sense is they don’t quite understand why we need a sidewalk.

Mr. Mark Webster presented himself to the Board and stated from the Hudson Valley Hospital Center.  To tell you the truth we’re not sure either.  We were told that we had to put a sidewalk in and that we had to send in a letter asking for approval for it which is what we did.  I know at the work session there was some discussion of just referring it back to staff and we could figure out what we need to do which we would be more than willing to do that. 
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I just didn’t know that you didn’t know.  In between now and the next time we see you somebody will have an answer as to…No matter what, you’re going to have to have the sidewalk but I just think sometimes people have a need to have a question answered, they have a curiosity about something and they just want it answered before they stamp it. 

Mr. Mark Webster stated the gentleman that required that we put that in is no longer with the Town. 

Mr. John Klarl stated looks like staff has to revisit the issue.

Mr. Ivan Kline asked should we approve this though and refer it back for reconsideration so that if the decision holds they’re all set?

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi responded it may come to pass that this is not going to be either.

Mr. John Klarl stated essentially you’re making it subject to DOTS approval.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated exactly, just make it subject to DOTS approval this way it doesn’t have to go back to the Planning Board.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked so you’re just going to create the motion that it’s approved subject to DOTS approval and it doesn’t have to come back.

Mr. John Klarl stated and we have a Resolution.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated Madame Chairwoman I move that we grant this request subject to the Department of Technical Services approval, seconded.

Mr. John Klarl stated we’re going to adopt this specific for a Resolution?

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated we have a Resolution.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated it’s 11-10.
Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated I’ll revise my motion to adopt Resolution 11-10 subject to DOTS approval, seconded.

Mr. John Klarl stated add that at the end of the Resolution.

With all in favor saying "aye." 

PB 20-02    d.
Letter dated January 15, 2010 from Steven Chester requesting Planning Board approval of new signage for Curry Toyota located at 3026 E. Main Street (Route 6).

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I believe ARC has approved this, the Architectural Review Council has approved this. 

Mr. Ivan Kline stated Madame Chairwoman I move that we approve this request by motion, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 
PB 5-08      e.
Letter dated January 18, 2010 from Percy Montes requesting the third six-month time extension of Preliminary Plat Approval for the Montes Subdivision located on Radio Terrace.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated Madame Chairman I move that we adopt Resolution 12-10 approving the extension, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 
PB 29-99    f.
Letter dated January 19, 2010 from John Workley requesting Planning Board approval of a new garbage enclosure for the Keybank Building located at 3000 E. Main Street (Route 6).

Mr. Robert Foley stated I make a motion that we approve this request, seconded.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated subject to some comments from Architectural Advisory.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked was it?

Mr. Chris Kehoe asked did you bring samples?

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I thought in your conversations you said had pretty much signed off on it.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated yes, it’s just that the applicant is going to bring me samples which I will show to Architectural Review.  It will be subject – we will show it to ARC and they’ll…

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated then your motion stands as you said it.

With all in favor saying "aye." 

PB 18-04    g.
Letter dated January 22, 2010 from Carlo D’Ippolito requesting Planning Board approval of a replacement sign at 97 Locust Avenue. 

Mr. John Bernard stated Madame Chairwoman I move that we approve this replacement sign as per Architect pre-approval, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 
PB 17-06    h.
Letter dated January 22, 2010 from John W. Furst requesting the third one-year time extension of Site Development Plan approval for the Home Depot located at 3051 E. Main Street (Route 6).

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated Madame Chairwoman I just wondered if there’s anybody in the audience here for Home Depot.

Mr. John Furst presented himself to the Board and stated I’m an attorney at Cuddy and Feder and we represent Home Depot.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked could you give us an explanation as to why it’s taking so long?
Mr. John Furst responded the main explanation is Home Depot’s been going under some major reorganization in the last year and a half due to the economy.  They’ve closed their offices in Massachusetts, in New Jersey and now I’m working with somebody out of Atlanta which is their home base.  The last 18 months or so they’ve been going over some massive reorganization and working on corporate internal matters.  There are only two outstanding matters or outstanding items that we need to fulfill – I just spoke to Home Depot a couple of weeks ago and we should be getting those very shortly.
Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated yes, but this is a third one-year extension and these are all internal issues with Home Depot.  They’re not holding you back.  You’re holding yourself back in other words.

Mr. John Furst stated I think last year when we requested the extension there were four or five items outstanding and now we’ve got it worked out to about two items outstanding.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked my question is going to be how long it’s going to take you to get these two agenda items resolved?

Mr. John Furst responded we’re hoping to get them within the next few weeks.  It’s just a matter of a check for $5,000 and then a letter signed off…

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated speaking for myself this would be the final extension that I would grant.

Mr. Ivan Kline asked when you say these are two items that you’re waiting for, I’m looking at your letter, a check from your own client which isn’t really a great excuse frankly and then a letter from your client which shouldn’t be that hard either.  Is there something that stopped them from doing the work like the [cart corrals].
Mr. Ed Vergano stated they haven’t completed – satisfying the terms of the Resolution.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated the Chairman hasn’t signed the Site Plan.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated they’re not allowed to do that until they…

Mr. Ed Vergano stated you have to satisfy the Resolution before I’ll sign it, the DES Director and the Chairman will sign it then they can proceed with their site works.

Mr. John Furst stated just to explain there was a monitoring agreement associated with that check and there was some negotiations going back and forth that I worked on with your attorney and also there’s a letter from Home Depot.  Our engineer had worked with your engineer as far as one of the conditions of the approval was to provide shade trees for the Route 9 improvements which from my understanding are not ready yet.  We’re trying to figure out how exactly to do that and what Home Depot has decided is to basically submit this letter committing that once this design plan for Route 6 is completed, we’ll provide the trees at that point.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked can you get this done in how long you said a couple of weeks?

Mr. John Furst responded I’m hoping within the next few weeks.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated granted you had three months extension?

Mr. John Furst asked is six months okay, just to be safe?

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated I’ll give you six but that will be the last time I vote for it, personally speaking. 

Mr. Ed Vergano asked who’s your engineer at present?  I know you switched a couple of times. 

Mr. John Furst responded Thomas of LRS.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated they’re still on board.

Mr. John Furst responded yes, they’re still on board.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated I know you switched it a couple of times. 

Mr. Ivan Kline stated what that means is that we’re going to go into another spring which always seems to be the real busy time there.  Without the – is cart corral the right word, it’s so chaotic in that lot.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated even if they meet these conditions and the Chairman signs the Site Plan then they have to start right away.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated I realize that.  It appears that it’s quite clear that they won’t be starting anything so fast.  It’s just unfortunate that we’re going to go another busy season out there without the one thing we really wanted as a Board put in place, it’s not going to be there.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we’ve had this conversation in the past.  There was a tall gentleman, he used to come and represent but I don’t know what his name is.  

Mr. John Klarl stated Mr. Neil Alexander.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I was into him about the carts myself.  I can’t stand the sloppiness, the papers, the shopping bags, the plastic flying all across, the carts and all of that and then we have another person when they want to have a hot dog stand there, we’ve been through the mill with Home Depot.  I think people of this Board are getting a little sick and tired of hearing these excuses that don’t seem to have a lot of substance.  There’s no real reason why you can’t get $5,000.  You know what I’m saying?  I think you need to convey as strongly as you can that there’s a certain resentment and resistance to continuing to grant these requests of yours because you don’t seem to be acting in good faith.  One thing after another, after another, after another.
Mr. John Furst stated I appreciate your comments and I will certainly convey that over to the client but the people I’m working with at Home Depot are trying and working as best they can.  They’ve just got some internal issues like a lot of corporations the last year or 18 months but I will convey this message to them that this could very well be the very last extension. Like I said, I’m hoping to have everything resolved within the next few weeks.
Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated Madame Chairman I move that we grant a six-month time extension…

Mr. John Klarl stated Mr. Kehoe has proposed Resolution is it 12-10?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded it would be a year.

Mr. John Klarl stated it’s 12-10 I believe is the last one. 

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated I adopt Resolution 13-10 with the change that the extension is for six months not one year that would be August of 2011.

Mr. John Klarl stated the last line will read now “therefore will be resolved at the request of John W. Furst for the third extension of site plan approval is approved said extension to expire in six months to it August 6th 2010.”

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

        i.
Letter dated January 21, 2010 from Steven Chester requesting Planning Board approval of a new sign for Edward Schmitt, Attorney located at 15 Trolley Road.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated Madame Chairwoman I move that we approve this request by motion with the modification that’s been requested by the ARC and apparently agreed to by the applicant, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

                    j. Memo dated January 22, 2010 from Thomas Wood, Esq., Town Attorney regarding potential new Planning Board Policies that will be the subject of a Town Board Public Hearing on February 9, 2010.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated except that we now know that that will not necessarily occur in February, that hearing.  I’ve been advised that it might even be held off until April.  
Mr. Steven Kessler stated Madame Chairman I move that we receive and file the memo, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

PB 25-04    k.
letter dated November 24th, 2009 from Daniel Ciarcia requesting the first one-year time extension after the Chairman’s signature on the Site Plan to complete the required improvements.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated I move for the adoption of Resolution number 14-10 granting the extension, seconded.

Ms. Asked is this for Tim Cook?

Mr. Ivan Kline responded yes.

Mrs. Knapp stated I know that the site development plan was expired and they sent a letter in after the date and the Town attorney actually sent a letter back to Mr. Ciarcia stating that no extension was granted because the plan had expired and the site work required was not completed.  The property in question is now under the Moratorium that was imposed by the Town Board and I know you usually grant extensions for something like this but I’m asking you to maybe step back and not grant it this time mainly because notification was never given when the original contractor’s yard was applied for and also when he applied for the application to do the improvements to the property that are before the Board now.  And still no notification even with this letter coming before you here.  I’m actually an adjacent property owner.  

Mr. Ivan Kline stated my reading of the Town attorney’s letter is that all it says is that your approval had expired which is the case with every request we get for an extension where the request is made after expiration which has been a fairly common occurrence for better or worse.  

Mrs. Knapp stated I usually agree with you on something like that but again this is a special circumstance because when the application was originally brought before your Board -- I’m actually an adjacent property owner and I did not receive any notification whatsoever so any public hearings that were held, none of us were given a chance to even speak at those.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated we had probably four or five public hearings on that.  There was a sign up there.  We had some people speak.  There weren’t a lot, but some people spoke.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated we get affidavits of notification do we not?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded I think there was a similar issue maybe with the Zoning Board given the long shape of the parcel and the long tail but I remember the discussion was had before of a concern about improper notification and I can’t remember for a fact whether we remedied that improper notification but the people who were claiming the improper notification were at the public hearing so it’s the Planning Board’s prerogative and this is going back years, so I think it’s the Planning Board’s prerogative to acknowledge that maybe the notification wasn’t perfect but it wasn’t deficient enough to…
Mrs. Knapp stated part of the problem was that he actually owns a piece of property that is adjacent to my property but this was an additional piece of property that he bought, I would say back in 2007, which is adjacent to his existing property therefore I guess that property, even though it’s all of his property, I was not notified because I was already adjacent to his existing property not the new property, which is the one that’s in question.

Mr. John Klarl stated I recall that discussion a couple of years ago and didn’t we expand the notice to clean up that deficiency?

Mrs. Knapp responded yes.  That’s taken care of now.  The first time I got notification of anything on that property was December 11th, 2009 which is after the fact of everything.

Mr. Ivan Kline asked December 11th of 2009?

Mrs. Knapp responded no I’m sorry 2008.

Mr. Robert Foley asked didn’t you speak at the hearing on this application?

Mrs. Knapp responded yes I did, not in 2008.  The first time I actually spoke about this one was in January of 2009 which was a year ago.

Mr. Robert Foley asked are you Mrs. Knapp?

Mr. Ivan Kline asked spoke on what?

Mrs. Knapp stated it was actually before the Zoning Board at that time but because we had been snowed out so many times it was already on the agenda so you actually heard the application too while it was before the Zoning Board to see if it was actually a permitted use, the uses that were proposed for that property.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated it was the composting issue.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated that’s a different application.  This has nothing to do with that.  This is not an extension…

Mrs. Knapp asked this is the 11.4 acres that we’re talking about, the same property.

Mr. Ivan Kline responded it’s the same property but it’s not the composting application.  That was never approved so we couldn’t be extending that.  This goes back to what was approved back in March 2008 following public hearings held a number of them in 2007.

Mrs. Knapp stated and we did not receive any notification of them.  That’s why I’m asking.  This is a special circumstance where you would not grant an extension.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked why wouldn’t that have come up at the time we approved it the first time?  Why hadn’t this issue been brought to our attention the first time? 

Mrs. Knapp responded I think we did mention that to you last January when we came before you.  There was a notification problem.  But, again, the contractor’s yard was approved through a Resolution without notification of any of my neighbors.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated but there was public hearings.

Mrs. Knapp stated we were not notified.  I’m talking about the original contractor’s yard.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked original going back when?

Mrs. Knapp responded 25-04, Resolution 15-08 this is March of 2009.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated March of 2008 was…the approval that the applicant is now seeking the extension for is what you’re saying you never got notice of.

Mr. John Klarl stated Planning Board Resolution 15-08 adopted on March 3rd, 2008.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated there were at least a couple of people who spoke at the public hearings that led to this Resolution of approval of March 2008.  I remember commenting at the time that there weren’t a lot of people.  Didn’t seem to be too much interest but I assume the file shows proper notice given or we wouldn’t have had these hearings.

Mrs. Knapp stated whoever was notified for the original application and the people who showed up last January to your Board after, I would call it more notification to the actual neighbors, there was a huge crowd here.  You can see that when they were notified by mail people actually showed up.  I don’t know who was notified the original time I don’t have those papers with me but I was not on that list, nor were any of my neighbors on Victoria.

Mr. John Klarl stated I recall there being deficient notice and I recall that you made the request to the Board to expand the notice and that was done.  I recall this discussion. 

Mrs. Knapp stated yes and that’s not the issue.  It’s over and done with so we’re not really concerned about that but this is a rather special circumstance where ordinarily I would agree with you, you know grant the extension because it’s a work in progress but this is really a special circumstance and I think that maybe it should be treated a little bit differently.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated we have an approval.  We granted an approval and I think the approval is presumptively a valid action by the Board.  We can’t take it back.  If someone claimed it was invalidly granted because of lack of notice, I think frankly…

Mrs. Knapp interrupted also the work hasn’t been completed as required by your Board either.  That’s deficient also.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated I understand that but that’s why somebody seeks an extension.  Unless we treat our own approval as a nullity but we have no basis on which to do that.  I think somebody would have had to challenge it.

Mr. John Bernard stated it is true that it did come in the request for an extension came in late.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated well, came in a couple of weeks late.

Mr. John Bernard stated well it did…

Mr. Ivan Kline stated as we know others.

Mrs. Knapp stated yes, but this is an active application where a lot was on the line.  It wasn’t just the owner for the property it was also someone who was going to lease the property on there.  Everybody had a lot at stake and if it were my property I would certainly be dotting my I’s and crossing my t’s in making sure I get that letter in for that extension. It’s not something I would let slide by.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated let’s say the letter had come in on time, you could be making the same argument that we shouldn’t grant the extension because you didn’t get notice of the original application so the approval wasn’t done properly.

Mrs. Knapp responded I can take my lumps just as good as anybody else.  I would say you have an absolute right to do that but that’s not the case here.  I wouldn’t be standing here otherwise. 

Mr. John Klarl stated for the record, I don’t have my file her because this wasn’t on tonight’s agenda, I just added it on to my file but Mr. Wood, the Town attorney wrote a letter indicating that the Site Plan had expired.  The request to extend it was made after that date.  I believe Mr. Zot might have responded in recent weeks to Mr. Wood’s letter but I don’t have those letters here because I don’t have the file.
Mrs. Knapp stated I have Mr. Wood’s if you want to read from it.  I don’t have Mr. Zutt’s
Mr. John Klarl stated for the record the Town attorney did issue a letter indicating that the extension was requested after the expiration and therefore, indicated that it should not be entertained.  

Mr. Steven Kessler asked did we get the same letter for Greenberg’s application and the same letter for Picciano and did we get the same letter for Radzivila?
Mr. Ivan Kline stated his letter doesn’t say it shouldn’t be entertained.  His letter just says it expired and that’s not in controversy.  We know it expired.  The question I think is whether this woman’s point going to the possibility of a deficiency in notice in 2007 should effect whether we grant an extension.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated exactly.  Personally, I think at this point it’s kind one of these things you don’t see coming but maybe we need some legal opinion on whether or not this can affect what we decide tonight.  I don’t really know.  Does this person have a really good case to say well this wasn’t done right to begin with and now he’s not done his thing correctly in terms of applying in a timely fashion than maybe all of this should be null and void.  I don’t know that my mind could go there right now.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated I don’t know why the issue of improper, alleged improper notification didn’t come up at the time we first approved it.  That ship is long sailed.

Mrs. Knapp stated we didn’t know about it.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated it might have come up with respect to the composting application because we all agree that the original contractor’s yard application didn’t have a lot of public comment.  We went around and around with the applicant and over and over and over. 

Mr. John Klarl asked is during the composting application?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded I think maybe when they came back with the composting application they said “we didn’t even know about he old one,” and then maybe we remedied at the composting application.  I’m not sure this issue ever came up during the original contractor’s yard application.  I’d have to check my files.

Mrs. Knapp stated no, because we didn’t know about it.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated I have a recollection of a sign being on 9A.  I know we went out there for a site inspection on this but I think it’s a little difficult now to try to prove or disprove what notice was given in 2007.  I would go by I think any extension request is within our discretion.  I think we have to treat our own action of granting our approval as a valid action.

Mr. John Klarl stated it was a valid action that could have been challenged and it wasn’t challenged.

Mr. Ivan Kline continued it wasn’t challenged so I think it stands as a valid action.

Mr. John Klarl stated the approval itself.

Mrs. Knapp stated it couldn’t have been challenged because we didn’t know about it and the very few people who came out here were not, in all likelihood, adjacent property owners or people who would be affected by it the most.  Of course we’re not going to object to it because we don’t know about it.  You can’t object if you don’t know.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated eventually people knew about it and nobody challenged it on the ground that they hadn’t gotten proper notice. 

Mrs. Knapp stated well we did.  There were plenty of letters that were sent into the Town.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated by challenge I mean nobody brought a legal challenge to annul our approval on the grounds…

Mrs. Knapp responded that takes time and money and frankly we were a little bit more concerned with the Zoning Board because they were the ones who were going to determine whether the composting and the wood chipping were permitted uses.  It wasn’t even before your Board at that point.  We were really concentrating on the activities that were going to take place at that moment. 

Mr. Ivan Kline stated the result of the composting not going ahead was to leave the applicant with this approved Site Plan which would mean he could proceed under this Site Plan.  That was stated very clearly…

Mrs. Knapp asked would that have made a difference if we were here a year ago in saying that to you?  You could still argue the same thing.  It’s an action you took and you’re going to stand by it.  What’s the difference if it was a year ago or now?  This is something that’s lapsed and now they’re looking for an extension so here we are now.  This is actually something that I think we can legally stand on.  Before, I couldn’t say to you “you have to take it back,” but then you could argue to me “but he already has the approval.”  Now he doesn’t because it’s expired.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked if the letter came in on time would you be standing here and arguing?

Mrs. Knapp responded no I would not.  In all honesty I would not because I would say “okay, this guy legally did what he did and he’s got every right to do what he’s doing.”  What does it matter if it was last January or this January?

Mr. Steven Kessler stated it’s been this Board’s practice to grant because people are remiss in writing their letters to us without criticizing them or commenting on that…
Mrs. Knapp stated people are people I understand.

Mr. Steven Kessler continued if it’s been this Board’s practice to do that why should we make an exception here?

Mrs. Knapp responded because it’s special circumstances.  This is something that was not known about.  We found out about it through the Zoning Board and even then that was by mistake because there was no notification of it and frankly we had bigger fish to fry at that point.  We did not have the time or even the inclination to come to you because we had to deal with exactly what was going on at that time.  What could I have done?

Mr. Steven Kessler stated which was the composting issue.

Mrs. Knapp asked and what was I supposed to do come before the Planning Board who I had already had a Resolution to grant him these activities on the property?  What am I supposed to say to you?  “You have to take it back because there’s no notification.”  But, here he is, he’s slipping up and here’s the chance for us to actually be heard.  All of the people within the neighborhood and everybody who’s going to be affected by it.  When we weren’t heard the first time because we didn’t have the notification.  You’re almost able to make right what was deficient before.  We’re not concerned with who was right and who was not right in notifying.

Mr. John Bernard asked how can we sit here and talk about this when we have no idea who was notified or who wasn’t?

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I don’t disagree that we need the file but it would take a certain amount of research.  It’s two or three black binders.  I have to go back three or four years. 

Mr. John Bernard stated I wonder if this is something we can hold off until the next meeting and discuss it because without the information this is all hearsay from both sides.

Mr. John Klarl stated no one has there files here tonight and we’re referring to information from the last two or three years.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I think there are two or three different issues here that need to be resolved and I think – this came out of left field.  I don’t think any of us thought that you would show up and you would have this case to make.  I think that we probably should have our council take a look at this, staff take a look at some of the other materials that they have on file regarding this situation and then maybe come back next month with something more definite and clear about what our course of action could be or should be.  I don’t know right now.

Mrs. Knapp stated that’s fair enough.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I could not say for sure.  I don’t think that we feel good about taking back an approval that we’ve already given but I don’t know that we have complete legal legs to stand on in that regard given that the applicant himself now has not behaved or responded in the way he should have.  I would just like to hold this off for a while until we had a time to look at it and to have staff and legal, let council look at it and make some judgments after that point about what to do.  I hope that the members of the Board will agree that we can go ahead with the other things we have in mind but we need to hold off on this one for this session. 

Mr. Zutt stated Madame Chairwoman, let me first of all get the facts a little bit more squared away here.  The Site Plan approval, all the conditions were met and the Site Plan was in fact signed.  This particular project did not require the issuance of a Building Permit, it’s entirely site work only.  Under the Code and under your approving Resolution there are two twelve-month periods involved.  The first twelve-month period is the period within which the applicant must meet the conditions of the Site Plan approval.  

Mr. John Klarl stated get the Chairman’s signature.

Mr. Zutt continued the Site Plan approval was rendered in March and it was signed in November so during the intervening six months Mr. Cook met the conditions, the site plan was signed.  Now, had he required a Building Permit he would have had to obtain it within the ensuing twelve-month period.  That’s the period of time within which he was doing a site work.  At some point, he was told that he needed to get an extension.  I examined the Code and concluded and wrote a letter to Mr. Wood explaining what I believed to be the case namely, there is no twelve-month deadline associated with the completion of site work only which is exactly the situation we find ourselves in.  And, for that reason I offered the view that there is no extension actually required here.  That so long as the site work is brought to completion and a certificate of occupancy is applied for the applicant has done his job.  Mr. Wood disagrees with me he hasn’t expressed the reasons why.  That’s the situation we’re in.  I don’t think we require an extension however I’m here to request one now nevertheless so that if the Board should find that an extension is not needed, and as I said I don’t believe it is, that you would entertain a request for one.  As you pointed out correctly Ms. Chairperson, there have been numerous requests for extensions after the fact.  It almost seems to be the norm rather than the exception.  I don’t think you’re looking at an unusual situation here.  With regard to the prior approval and notices, I can’t speak to what occurred at that time, I wasn’t here.  However, I believe a number of members have offered the view that you shouldn’t go back and collaterally attack your own decision where the period of time to do so has long since expired and rights have vested as they have here.  I would ask you to take that into consideration.  I do believe that you can act on this request this evening and should do so and would respectfully ask you to do so.
Mr. John Bernard stated I would suggest we refer this back to council.

Mr. John Klarl stated refer it back to staff and we’ll look at the history of the last two or three years and the issues that have been raised. 

Mr. Ivan Kline stated I don’t know in my mind that it’s going to matter because I think we granted the approval, the Site Plan’s been signed and we are where we are.  I don’t think we can void our own actions.  On the other hand, if the view is we should at least get the information, there’s probably no prejudice to the applicant from deferring this until March.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked can we entertain a motion to bring this particular one back in March after we’ve had some kind of written opinions from council and some additional support material from staff that we can look at and hopefully get into the packets in time to really think about it before we have to vote on this extension? 

Mr. Ivan Kline stated I don’t know that we require a written opinion from council but why don’t I just withdraw the last motion I made and just move that we refer this back for further information and bring it back in March.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I think that there is a sort of legality that made this be – personally I think that this Mrs. Knapp is making a point here that may require somebody who has legal expertise to look at it and say “yes,” or “no.”  I don’t know that this is simply a matter that you pull out a lot of paper and say “well, yes these people were notified and these people were not.”  I would like to just have our council look at it and offer an opinion and then that would hopefully support whatever staff is doing or maybe it doesn’t.  I don’t know.  We still have to make that decision ourselves but in the absence of any real information on this I really don’t want to make this kind of a decision and then have questions about it keep nagging us every time. 

Mr. Steven Kessler asked can we also have legal look at Mr. Zutt’s issue of whether an extension is required?

Ms. Loretta Taylor responded I don’t have a problem with that.

Mr. John Klarl stated I think Mr. Zutt might agree there’s been one review of that letter so far.  I think Mr. Zutt sent the letter, I think Mr. Wood responded. 

Mr. Zutt responded I’ll make photocopies for everybody and hand them to the Planning Board clerk.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked I thought you said you really didn’t get an answer on your point?
Mr. Zutt  responded Mr. Wood simply disagreed without stating the basis of his opinion.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked can we get some basis on the disagreement?

Mr. John Klarl stated a little follow-up.

Mr. Robert Foley asked the letter we have received is your January 4th letter and Mr. Wood’s December letter?

Mr. Zutt responded there’s a follow on that I received from Mr. Wood I think yesterday in which he basically said he disagrees with me and adheres to his previous opinion without stating a basis. 

Seconded.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked what was the motion?

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi responded to refer this back to staff and council.

With all in favor saying "aye." 
PB 25-05    l.
Letter dated December 18th, 2009 from Dominic Santucci requesting the fourth 90-day time extension of Final Plat Approval for the Radzivila Roads Division.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated I’ll move for the adoption of what is now still Resolution 14-10 granting this time extension application, seconded. 

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated this, John, might be one of the re-approval issues.  This is the fourth and fifth – because this one was held they actually expired so they need two 90-day time extensions and it’s the fourth and the fifth.  Do you want to just let this one go?  They’re very close to having the plat signed or do you want to change this to a re-approval?

Mr. John Klarl stated it works the way you have it right now but you’re absolutely right that the applicant had to get an LC to the Town and within recent weeks the LC is going to be on the Town Board agenda now and there’s three easements that DOTS is pushing a review of lengthy descriptions. 

With all in favor saying "aye." 

PB 20-06    m.
Letter of December 12th, 2009 from Patrick Bell requesting the second six-month time extension of Preliminary Plat Approval for the Picciano Subdivision located on Furnace Woods Road.
Mr. Ivan Kline stated I move for the adoption of Resolution 15-10 granting this request, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

PB 21-05    n.
Letter dated January 29th, 2010 from William Zutt requesting the first re-approval of Final Plat Approval for the Hillside Estate Subdivision located on Locust Avenue.
Mr. Ivan Kline stated I move for the adoption of Resolution 16-10.
Ms. Loretta Taylor asked what was the number on it because I’m running out of numbers?

Mr. Ivan Kline asked the Resolution number or the PB number?

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated the original number so that we can find it.

Mr. John Klarl stated it was originally 13-10.  It says in bold print Jesse Stackhouse, John Delio and it’s PB 21-05.  Now it’s going to be 16, Ivan?

Mr. Ivan Kline stated yes.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 


*



*



*




NEW BUSINESS 
PB 2-10      a.
Application of Patrick McCarney for Site Development Plan Approval for the conversion of an existing 15,000 sq. ft. retail building into four (4) retail units and for the parking of 18 cars located on a 1.84 acre parcel of property at 2305 Crompond Road (Route 202) as shown on a drawing entitled “Site Development Plan” prepared by Joel Greenberg, R.A. latest revision dated June 10, 2009 (see prior PB 1-08).

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated this item will be removed from the agenda because the nature of this is such that we were able to grant an extension to the applicant which therefore makes this particular new business application moot.  It was being withdrawn from…
Mr. Chris Kehoe stated it will be as if it never existed.  John, the next we get in do we number that one too -10 as this one never existed?

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated yes, it’s just being withdrawn.

Mr. John Klarl asked 2-10?  I thought it was being withdrawn administratively?

Mr. Chris Kehoe asked that’s my question.  So, do I leave the 2-10 file in the cabinet number the next one 3-10?

Mr. John Klarl responded absolutely, yes.  

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated so the next one will be 3-10.
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ADJOURNMENT

Mr. Ivan Kline stated Madame Chair I move that we adjourn.
Next Meeting: TUESDAY, MARCH 2, 2010

I, SYLVIE MADDALENA, a Transcriptionist for the Town of Cortlandt as a subcontractor, do hereby certify that the information provided in this document is an accurate representation of the Planning Board meeting minutes to the best of my ability.
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